
Minutes of Pontesbury & Rea Vally District u3a Committee Meeting – 20 7 22 
 
Present   Janet, David, Sue,  Hugh,  Bob B,   Bob C,  Steve, Doreen 
Apologies   Merle Traves   John Rice 
 
Committee Membership 
Janet welcomed Bob Clare and Steve Anderson to the committee 
The committee acknowledged the sadness surrounding Peter’s death and committed to 
ensuring the continued success of our u3a.  Our thoughts were with Merle at this time. 
 
It was agreed that Steve Anderson would take on the role of Membership Secretary and 
Bob Clare to develop the role of member induction and support. 
 
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed and there were no matters arising not 
covered by this agenda. 
 
Open Meetings 
Bob B agreed to continue to have responsibility for arranging speakers for Open 
meetings. 
 
September 40th Anniversary Celebration   Saturday 24 September 
October Curlew presentation – Bob to confirm this with speaker   Wed 19 October 
November/December    tbc   Christmas event – internal organisation 
 
January       Agnes Hunt presentation   Wednesday 18 January   tbc 
 
Future meetings to be discussed/agreed at October/November committee meetings 
 
40th Anniversary 
Decisions and information about this event will be passed on in more detail after a sub 
committee meeting (27 7 22) 
 
Issues considered – not in any particular order 
 

➢ Prosecco  on arrival     Janet to look for glasses 

➢ Arrange to visit Pavilion on Friday 23 if possible to do some setting up etc 

➢ Ask nursery (Janet) if banner/notice can be displayed on fencing 

➢ Donation for refreshments 

➢ Free raffle ticket for Quilt raffle – Susan Lockwood to oversee 

➢ Paid tickets for Tombola   Janet to oversee 

➢ Wem/Shrewsbury u3a to be contacted to advise/share what we’re doing 

➢ Radio Shropshire to be asked for a bit of publicity in advance 

➢ Bunting arrived – other printing to be organised next week 
 
Further meetings/emails etc will be needed to ensure all arrangements are in hand 
Merle returns from holiday on 2 September 
 
Next committee meeting   Monday 5 September  4.00pm  Pavilion  tbc 
 
 
 



 


